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As requested by the FAA Office of Airports Division (ACO-100, Gabriel Mahns) and the 

General Aviation and Commercial Division (AFS-800), a desk audit (an examination of 

documents that is done off site) of proposed parachute landing areas on Lawrence Airport 

(LWC) was conducted by Mike Millard (AFS-830). Using the proposed parachuting landing area 

diagram (attached) and Google Earth measuring tools to evaluate if eight (8) proposed locations 

on the airport (lettered A-H) have adequate space to accommodate the parachute operations.  

 

Upon review of the information gathered during the desk audit assessment, it is determined that 

three (3) of the proposed parachute landing areas will accommodate US Parachute Association 

B, C, D license holders, and Tandem parachute operations. The three acceptable areas are C, D, 

or E, with area C being considered the best option because of its location and size.  

 

As previously identified during the Wichita Flight Standards District Office (FSDO) safety 

review on February 3, 2010, skydive operations can be supported on the airport provided certain 

provisions are met (see attached). A plan needs to be developed to implement the identified 

provisions before operations begin.  

 

Utilizing any of the three proposed parachute landing area’s (C, D, or E) provides risk mitigation 

by placing approximately four tenths (.4) of a mile between the parachute landing area and the 

airports life flight helicopter operation based on the airport. The size of the proposed landing 

areas can accommodate US Parachute Association B, C, D license holders, and Tandem 

parachute operations, while limiting Solo Student and A license holders. This provides risk 

mitigation by having more experienced and accurate skydivers utilizing the parachute landing 

area. Additional risk mitigation will be established by developing a plan to incorporate the 

provision established by the Wichita FSDO safety review. 

 

 

 










